


 

Our annual meeting at Old River Baptist Church on Tues-

day, Oct. 27, will be a chance for us to celebrate all that 

the Lord is doing in our churches and consider how He might use us in the year 

ahead.  Please be sure that your church elects as many messengers as you are al-

lowed (see the article on page 1).  Messenger or not, please join us that evening! 

Mission JourneyMission Journey  

 Many things are on my mind as I write 
this column.  Let me share with you some 
items that are unrelated but important. 

 Our Men Alive Outdoor Expo, Nov. 14 at 
TVE is a great opportunity for men in our 
churches to bring men who are not in our 
churches.  Contact Scott Tidwell to see how 
your church can get involved. 
 Did you know that your TRBA Food Pantry 
helps about 90 families each month?  We 
depend on churches to sign up to provide 
food for the pantry.  If you want to partici-
pate, contact Theresa Adair to get involved. 
 During August, I preached a four-week 
True Treasure series at First Devers, culmi-
nating in a Miracle Treasure Day.  The Lord 
enabled the people to give a record offering 
on that day.  I would be glad to bring the 
emphasis to any of our churches. 
 In December we will graduate our first 
Pastor Essentials class.  Now is the time to 
ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘƻƳ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ άƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜέ ŦƻǊ 
ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ τ men whom you think 
may be called by God. 
 TRBA partners with San Jacinto Baptist 
Association to provide an annual tax semi-
nar for churches and ministers.  The event 
will be Thursday, Oct. 22, at their office in 
Baytown.  The 9 a.m. to noon session fo-
cuses on ministers.  The 1:30-4:30 p.m. ses-
sion focuses on churches.  Lunch is provided. 
 ²ŜΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƴŜŜŘ a lot of home-made 
cookies in December to take to the jail.  De-
tails coming next month, but get ready. 
 

Thankful to serve with you, 
David Williams 

Pray for our pastorless churches 
First Devers, since October 2015 
Wild Country, since May 2015 
First Hull, since February 2014 
 John Guedry, interim 
First Concord, since January 2014 
 Richard Stidham, interim 
Oak Island, since December 2012 

 ??? 
  

Feeding the Community ñ Churches sometimes find serving a free meal is a good way 

to reach out to the people in the area.  Left, First Hull conducts a worship service after 

serving a free lasagna dinner to all who would come.  Above, First Devers blesses the 

people of their town with a free Community Fish Fry. 

Learning to praise through dance ñ Young danc-

ers take a break from rehearsal to pose for a photo. 

This group was one of several attending Berean 

Tabernacleõs annual Praise Dance Workshop in July. 

Childrenõs sermon ñ Pastor Darren Smith of Whis-

pering Meadows takes a few minutes during the 

Sept. 20 morning worship service to deliver the 

message on a childõs level.  In typical childrenõs 
sermon fashion, his question of òWhat gives you 

joy?ó brought the answer, òBacon.ó  The pastor 

helped them see why a better answer would be 

òJesus.ó  

Training Men Called by God ñ  Kyle Dobbs, music 

minister at First Anahuac, teaches the Pastor Es-

sentials class about worship and music in the local 

church.  TRBA is now accepting nominations of men 
to attend the 2016 class. 

Making repairs ñ Bill Fabriguze, left, and Earnie 

Lenard, repair the front door of First Concord, 

damaged during a Sept. 13 overnight burglary.  

Thieves took the churchõs sound equipment, but 
members Hap and Helen Wiggins report an 

anonymous donor gave money the next week to 

replace what was stolen.  Bill and Earnie need 

more men to help them as they minister to 

churches in our area by making needed repairs.  

Could you help?  Contact us and let us know. 

Senior Adult Luncheon ñ Bill Tinsley, center, 

renews friendship with Fred Rainey, retired pastor 

who was guest speaker at the Sept. 22 TRBA 
Senior Adult Luncheon at First Devers.  Rainey 

once pastored First Devers.  Tinsley is an author, 

columnist, church planting coach and missiologist 

who was in town to teach the Pastor Essentials 

class and speak at the TRBA Executive Board.  

Donna Kay Williams, left, sang for the Senior 

Adult Luncheon. 

Could you be a TRBA 
music missionary? 
 Has God gifted you musically?  Are you 
desiring an opportunity to use that gift? 
 Consider becoming a missionary in one 
of our numerous smaller congregations 
that need help with instrumentalists, sing-
ers, and worship leaders. 
 Pray about it.  And if you sense God 
calling you to serve in this way, ask your 
pastor or music minister to recommend 
you to the association.  We will help you 
find a place to serve.  There is little or no 
financial compensation, but the rewards 
are out of this world. 

See You At The Pole Rally ñ Students from TRBA churches gathered at North 

Main the evening of Sept. 22 for a rally in preparation for See You At The Pole 

the next morning.  TRBA Executive Board members attended the rally to support 

and encourage the students. 

After the vote ñ Members of First Daisetta pose for a group photo Sept. 

16 right after unanimously adopting a new constitution and bylaws estab-

lishing elder-led governance of the church.  The three men in the front row 

were named elders of the congregation, from left, Tim Chavanne, Shawn 
Vickers, and Scott Tidwell. 

First Responders Appreciation Breakfast, Sept. 11, 2015 
About 35 TRBA volunteers served breakfast to First Responders from the area at  
Liberty Fire Station on the morning of Friday, Sept. 11.  Scott Tidwell, organizer, 
thanked all who helped and said we are planning to make it an annual event. 

òEngage-ingó leaders  ñ Mitch Wilson, left, of 

the Baptist General Convention of Texas, and 

Ronnie Hill, evangelist, take a break during 

TRBAõs Engage Evangelism Event on Sept. 19 at 
Heights.  Wilson explained the web-based Pray 4 

Every Home tool that can help TR Baptists pray 

for their 100 closest neighbors.  Hill trained at-

tendees how to effectively share in three minutes 

their personal testimonies of conversion.  BGCT 

funded the event. 


